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New Year's Prayer 

As the dawn breaks on a new year, let us give thanks for all we hold 
dear: our health, our family and our friends. 

Let us release our grudges, our anger and our pains, for these are 
nothing but binding chains. Let us live each day in the most loving 
ways, the God-conscious way. Let us serve all who are in need, re-
gardless of race, color or creed. 

Let us keep God of our own understanding in our hearts and to chant 
God's name each day. Let us lead the world from darkness to light, 
from falsehood to truth and from wrong to right. 

Let us remember that we are all one, embracing all, discriminating 
against none. 

May your year be filled with peace, prosperity and love. May God's 
blessings shower upon you and bestow upon each of you a bright, 
healthy and peaceful new year. 
 
- Rev. Marcy Sheremetta 
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For Unto Us A Child is Born. 
 
This Christmas was difficult for my husband and his family having just 

lost his mother on Thanksgiving Day. We found ourselves in a strange 

place of trying to celebrate as usual, yet not completely feeling the 

ñjoyò of the times. We spent a lot of time reminiscing about her when she was at the 

family holiday get-togethers and laughing at all the funny sayings she came up with. 

 

Holidays can be a very challenging time for anyone who has lost a loved one.  Itôs diffi-

cult looking around the table and seeing the empty chair where they once sat, or hearing 

their favorite holiday song come on the radio. 

 

But as we focus on the message of Christmas and knowing that Emmanuel has come, 

we can be comforted that God is with us.  Even in times that are hard to face, uncertain, 

or challenging, knowing that our God being with us in all of it, provides us a sense of  

comfort, hope, peace, and makes way for the renewing of our joy. 

 

Whatever it may be that has you in a place of uncertainty, sorrow, or doubt, remember 

that you are not alone.  You have one who has come that loves you and walks with you 

through every trial you may face. 

 

The angel who announced the Saviorôs birth to the shepherds declared ñgood tidings 

of great joy, which shall be to all peopleò (Luke 2:10). WE are those people! 

 

May we be encouraged today and in the days to come that we have received a very 

wonderful, supernatural, special gift of love given to us by our God. Let us give thanks 

for the gift of Jesus. 

 



Meals on Wheels: every day 
we host and assist with the out-
reach done by the local Meals 
on Wheels. This program not 
only provides food to hundreds 
of people throughout the week 
but also gives opportunity for 
visitation to happen with those 
who may not otherwise have 
someone to talk to. We would 
still like to expand to serve 
those in our immediate commu-
nity. Please consider giving an 
hour or two during the week.  
 
On Saturday, December 3rd, 
the Daughters of the King held 
a silent retreat for refreshing, 
renewal, and refocus. 
 
On Sunday, December 4th we 
had a wonderful visit from 
Bishop Mark Hollingsworth. 
We celebrated the baptism of  
Ellis Edward Wade and the con-
firmation of JoAnne Miller.  
May we continue to pray for 
them both as they grow in the 
ways of the Lord.  

On Wednesday, December 
15th, the ordination to the priest-
hood was held at St. James Epis-
copal, Boardman for our own 
Maureen (Mo) Major.  Deacon 
Robin participated in the service.  
We are excited about the ways in 
which God will use Mo to serve 
the great people of St. James. 
 
On Saturday, December 17th, 
We hosted HOT Lunch. As al-
ways we are honored to serve 
those from our community. 
Thank you HOT Lunch crew, 
donators and all who make this 
ministry meaningful and suc-
cessful. 
 
On Sunday, December 18th, the 
greening of the church took 
place.  Through the efforts of the 
Altar Guild, and several church 
members, our wonderful worship 
space was transformed into an 
amazingly beautiful and festive 
place to hold our Christmas ser-
vices. Thank you everyone who 
assisted in any way.  

On Saturday, December 24th, 
even though the weather tried to 
hinder us from gathering, we 
managed to come together to 
celebrate Christmas Eve with a 
festive service and lots of great 
music!  We thank everyone who 
came out to help make the ser-
vice a wonderful time of wor-
ship for everyone.  
 
 On Sunday, December 25th, 
we continued our Christmas cel-
ebration with a Morning Prayer 
service in a virtual format.  
Thank you David Lewis for 
your unending assistance with 
the service. 
 
Deacon Robinôs activities  

include: 
The following Church Commit-
tee meetings: Communications, 
Finance, and Vestry. The week-
ly Wednesday Small Group 
study recessed for December for 
the holidays. 
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The next book, Frederick Douglassô, ñThe Narrative of the Life of Frederick Douglassò will 
begin on January 10th. 

Sessions will be held in a hybrid format consisting of both in-person at St. Paulôs and on 
Zoom.  They will be held on the second and fourth Tuesdays of the month, 7-8pm.  Please 
check the bulletin for the Holiday Schedule. 

Interested persons, please call the Church Office for more information on books and Zoom 
login, 330-455-0286 

Social Justice Book Group 



January 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
млΥолŀƳ  

aƻǊƴƛƴƎ tǊŀȅŜǊ 
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

2 3 4 
млŀƳ {Ƴŀƭƭ 
DǊƻǳǇ {ǘǳŘȅ  
[ƛōǊŀǊȅ 

5 
тǇƳ  

/ƘƻƛǊ wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭ 
 

тǇƳ !!  
ό.ƭǳŜ wƻƻƳύ 

6 7 
тǇƳ !! ό[ƛōǊŀǊȅύ 

 
тΥол b! 
 ό/ƻƳƳ wƳύ 

8 
млΥолŀƳ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

 
р ǇƳ 
9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ  

[Ŝǎǎƻƴǎ ϧ /ŀǊƻƭǎ 
Ϫ {ǘΦ ¢ƛƳΩǎ 

9 
сǇƳ  

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ 
aǘƎ ό½ƻƻƳύ 

10 
тǇƳ  

{ƻŎƛŀƭ WǳǎǝŎŜ 
.ƻƻƪ /ƭǳō 

11 
млŀƳ {Ƴŀƭƭ 
DǊƻǳǇ {ǘǳŘȅ  
[ƛōǊŀǊȅ 
сǇƳ  

CƛƴŀƴŎŜ aǘƎ 
ό½ƻƻƳύ 

12 
тǇƳ  

/ƘƻƛǊ wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭ 
 

тǇƳ !!  
ό.ƭǳŜ wƻƻƳύ 

13 
сǇƳ  

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ ±ŜǎǘǊȅ 
½ƻƻƳ 

14 
тǇƳ !! ό[ƛōǊŀǊȅύ 

 
тΥол b! 
 ό/ƻƳƳ wƳύ 

15 
млΥолŀƳ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

 
н ǇƳ 
.ŀƭŀƭŀƛƪŀ  
hǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀ 

16 
a[Y 5!¸ 

мн ƴƻƻƴ-²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ  
нǇƳ /Ƴƴǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

рΥолǇƳ  
/ƻǳǊŀƎŜƻǳǎ /ƻƴǾƻ 

YƛŎƪƻũ 

17 18 
млŀƳ {Ƴŀƭƭ 
DǊƻǳǇ {ǘǳŘȅ  
[ƛōǊŀǊȅ 

19 
тǇƳ  

/ƘƻƛǊ wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭ 
 

тǇƳ !!  
ό.ƭǳŜ wƻƻƳύ 

20 21 
тǇƳ !! ό[ƛōǊŀǊȅύ 

 
тΥол b! 
 ό/ƻƳƳ wƳύ 

22 
млΥолŀƳ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

 

мн ƴƻƻƴ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ  
!ƴƴǳŀƭ 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 

23 24 
тǇƳ  

{ƻŎƛŀƭ WǳǎǝŎŜ 
.ƻƻƪ /ƭǳō 

25 
млŀƳ {Ƴŀƭƭ 
DǊƻǳǇ {ǘǳŘȅ  
[ƛōǊŀǊȅ 
сǇƳ  

{ŀŦŜǘȅκ{ŜŎǳǊƛǘȅ
ό½ƻƻƳύ 

26 
тǇƳ  

/ƘƻƛǊ wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭ 
 

тǇƳ !!  
ό.ƭǳŜ wƻƻƳύ 

27 28 
ммŀƳ Ih¢ [ǳƴŎƘ  

 

тǇƳ !! ό[ƛōǊŀǊȅύ 
 

тΥолǇƳ b! 
 ό/ƻƳƳ wƳύ 

29 
млΥолŀƳ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

30 31     

PA G E 4  



Please note:  If your birthday is not listed or for corrections, please call the church office at (330) 455-0286 

   January 2023 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 
Rick Senften 

4 
Sally Davis 

5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 
Natalie 
Sutek 

12 
Sabrina  
Patterson 

13 14 

15 
Owen  
Valentine 

16 17 
Bethany 
Sutek 

18 
Mo Wood 
Major 

19 
Nancy  
Reinbold 

20 21 
David 
Rotthoff 

22 23 24 
Megan  
Demastus 

25 26 
Wyatt  
Marcum 

27 
Mary Lou 
Stauffer 

28 
Ed Denning 

29 
Cathi  

Johanning 

30 
Cayson 
Schmidt 

31 
Barbara  
Anderson 

    

Edward & Carol Sutekï Jan. 10, 1958 
 

Richard & Nancy Reinboldï Jan. 25, 1992 
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ß Sunday, January 8th, 5p.m. Epiphany Lessons & Carols Service. St. Timôs, Massillon 
 
ß Monday, January 9th, 6p.m. Communications meeting will be held via Zoom. The login in-
formation for the meeting will be emailed. 

 
ß Tuesday, January 10th, 7p.m. Social Justice Book Club 
 
ß Wednesday, January 11th, 6p.m. Finance meeting will be held via Zoom.  The login infor-
mation for the meeting will be emailed. 

 
ß Friday, January 13th, 6p.m. Vestry will meet via Zoom. The login information for the meet-
ing will be emailed.   

 
ß Sunday, January 15th, 2p.m. Balalaika Orchestra Event 
 
ß Monday, January 16th, MLK Day Activities: 12 noon-Worship, 2p.m., Community Service 
projects, 5:30p.m., Courageous Conversation Kickoff   

 
ß Sunday, January 22nd, 12 noon Church Annual Meeting 
 
ß Tuesday, January 24th, 7p.m. Social Justice Book Club 
 
ß Wednesday, January 25th, 7p.m. Safety & Security Meeting  
 
ß Saturday, January 28th, 11a.m. HOT Lunch will be served. Volunteer sign-ups are in the 
Narthex. 

 
WEEKLY 

 
ß Wednesdays, 10a.m. Small Group Study meets in Library. 
 
ß Thursdays, 7p.m. Choir Rehearsal held in the Sanctuary 
 
ß Thursdays, 7p.m. AA held in the Blue Room 
 
ß Saturdays, 7p.m. AA  held in the Library 
 
ß Saturdays, 7:30 p.m. NA held in the Community Room 
 
ß Sundays, 10:30 a.m. Morning worship service (In-person & Facebook live) 
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Worship Through the Word 
Date Service Preacher Gospel Lesson 

Jan. 1st  10:30a Morning Prayer Rev. Robin Woodberry Luke 2:15-21 

Jan. 8th 10:30a Eucharist Rite II Rev. Percy Grant Matthew 3:13-17 

Jan. 15th 10:30a Eucharist Rite II Rev. Joyce Penfield John 1:29-42 

Jan. 22nd 10:30a Eucharist Rite II Rev. Christopher Hofer Matthew 4:12-23 

Jan. 29th 10:30a Eucharist Rite II Rev. Robin Woodberry Matthew 5:1-12 
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Monthly H.O.T. Lunch   
The next meal will be held on 

  

Saturday, January 28th 
11:00 a.m. 

Wonôt you help be the hands, feet and face of God? 
For more information or to volunteer, contact Carol Sutek at 330-704-1375, M.L. 

Schultze at 330-842-7660, or the Church Office at 330-455-0286. 
 

Sign-up sheets will also be available in the Church Narthex 

 

NURSES NOTES JANUARY 2023 
 

We are full well into the influenza season. It has hit early and hard this year. In 
December there were already as many hospitalizations as there were in the last 
eleven years total. It is wise to stay in if you are feeling at all unwell and go back 
to wearing a mask if you are going out in a crowd. Of course, you should have 
your flu shots by now unless you are allergic to them or cannot get them. There 
are several reasons someone cannot get them; if you fall into that category, it re-
quires even more care to stay well. 
 
This time of year is also the time for injuries from falling on the ice or trying to 
shovel snow. Hypothermia is another enemy that creeps up before you realize it.  
 
Frostbite can happen in as little as a few minutes on unprotected skin if the tem-
perature is cold enough. If you suspect you may have it, warm your affected part 
slowly. Do not attempt to do so by using hot water. It will cause more damage.  
 
Even though it might seem that I am trying to make winter a terrible time, it is al-
so a beautiful time when the snowfall blankets the landscape. It is the perfect time 
to be indoors with a good book and a cup of tea as you enjoy looking at the snow-
fall. 
 
Enjoy the season while staying healthy and safe. 
 
Submitted by Carol Sutek, RN 
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